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 March 10 at 5:00 pm to vote, on the possibility of co-
location with Shaarey Zedek.



From the Desk of Rabbi Matthew
This February we usher in the month of Adar. Or, more
precisely, we usher in the first of two months of Adar in a row.
This doubling of the month of Adar is something that recurs
seven times in a nineteen-year cycle. It is popularly referred
to as a Jewish leap year. What this means is that this Jewish
year has thirteen months instead of twelve! The Jewish
calendar was fixed this way so that the lunar cycle can be
calibrated with the solar cycle, thus preserving the
placement of Jewish holidays (roughly) around the same time
of year. This recalibration is why we experience the Jewish
holidays as falling “late” this year. In a Jewish leap year such
as this, the first month of Adar is essentially a filler month,
one in which no holidays occur but exists simply to expand
the year. 
That said, Adar I is full of activity at KI! On February 10th, we
mark HIAS’s annual Refugee Shabbat by welcoming Shaarey
Zedek to join us for Shabbat morning services and we will
have a special guest speaker known to a number of KI people
-- Mira Sussman, the Resource Development Manager at
Jewish Family Services of Washtenaw County, where she
focuses on supporting the resettlement programs and
developing affordable housing for this population (see flyer
in this newsletter for more information). And on March 2nd,
we look forward to a special KI “school shabbat,” when we will
showcase our eager young KI’ers during our shabbat morning
services. I look forward to seeing you at both of these special
occasions!



LET'S TALK SEDER!  
Save the date: Sunday, April 7, 10:00 a.m.

    Come join us for an informal morning of sharing and noshing while we talk about our Seder
practices. What do you do make your Seders memorable? To help all your guests feel included
and encouraged to participate? If you  have children at your table, are there things you plan to do
to keep them interested and involved? Which Hagaddah do you use? Or do you  use a
combination of Hagaddot? What do you like about them? We're always open to
recommendations! And, of course, what are some of your favorite holiday dishes? Recipes are
certainly welcome! You can send them to me--arlenesharkey@ameritech.net--if you wish to have
copies made to share.
    We're looking forward to a fun and relaxing morning, with new ideas and some Pesach
inspiration. With bagels, of course! See you there!                                                                                                    
Arlene Sharkey - Adult Education





Saturday Service Schedule  

 10:00 am to 1:00 pm

February 3, 2024, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom with Rabbi
Matthew - Kol Haneshamah

February 10, 2024, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom with Rabbi
Matthew - Lev Shalem

February 17, 2024, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom with Rabbi
Matthew - Kol Haneshamah 

February 24, 2024, 10:00 am at KI and on Zoom 
- Lev Shalem



Rabbi Liaison Committee

Reminder: The Rabbi Liaison Committee focuses on the relationship
between the Rabbi and the Congregation.  
The committee can be reached at rabbiliaisoncommittee@gmail.com 
(that's 'rabbi liaison committee' - but without any spaces - @gmail.com) 
The 3 committee members -- Betty Seagull, Elizabeth Morrisseau, and
Lonnie Barnett -- are the only ones that have access to this email box.  For
those that would like to reach this committee but prefer not to e-mail, you
can approach any committee member during KI events.  Or you can reach
either Betty or Lonnie at the following phone/text numbers.

Betty Seagull: (517) 664-1844          Lonnie Barnett: (517) 927-3628

The KI Board of Directors at its December meeting voted
to call a Special Meeting for March 10 at 5:00 pm to vote
on the possibility of co-location with Shaarey Zedek.
Details and more information will be sent to you in the
coming weeks. While we hope that as many as possible will
attend in person, we will make arrangements for people to
attend or vote, by Zoom.



 

Paypal donate button is up and
running on our website.  
Copy and paste  the link below or scan the 
QR code to donate to KI 

Here is out venmo
information if you would

like to give via venmo

 Naomi and Arnold Revzin 

General Fund

 Daniel Glickman Memorial Fund
 James and Michelle Loree



KIvunim 

Dot 
Don’t forget to check out KI’s Facebook

page!  facebook.com/KIMichigan



Hadassah Book Club

Great Books
The next KI Great Books session will be on Monday, 19 February, at
1:30, at KI.  The stories to be discussed will be the next two items in
James McBride's Five Carat Soul:   "Buck Boy" and "Ray-Ray's
Picture Box."   Be well.  Alan Posner

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, February 28, 2024, on Zoom at 1pm. 
February's book is Devotion:  A Memoir by Dani Shapiro.  This memoir is
about Dani's search for meaning in life.  Called an "elegant book" about
facing the big spiritual questions of life, death, love, and loss.  Lois Rosen
will be the discussion leader.

Proposed book list for 2024 will be sent in early February so everyone will
have a chance to go over it.  At the February meeting we'll review the list
and make final decisions.  The new list with meeting dates will be sent in
March. 

 The book for the March meeting is The Heaven and Earth Grocery Store by
James McBride.  Gaby Kende will be discussion leader.

Enjoy your reading!
Lois

Tax Letter for Contributions - If you would like a tax letter
for contributions made to KI please email Katherine at

kikatherineb@gmail.com



Member News
Rabbi Matthew's drop-in office hours are on Sundays from 11-1 and on
Wednesdays from 3-5. Appointment times outside of drop-in hours may be
arranged by emailing Rabbi Matthew at KIrabbim@gmail.com. Rabbi Matthew’s
regular work schedule is on Sundays, Wednesdays, and most Saturdays.
Congregants can generally expect responses to non-urgent matters on one of
those days. The rabbi will be available outside of his regular work schedule for
urgent matters. In case of emergency, please phone Rabbi Matthew at  (517) 582-
4155.

KI's Bikkur Cholim - If you know of any KI member who is ill or injured please
inform either Rabbi Matthew at kirabbim@gmail.com or 517- 582-4155 or Robin
Willner at ronit24@sbcglobal.net of KI's Bikkur Cholim so that we may provide
help and support as needed. Please let Rabbi Kaufman know if you or someone in
your family is in need of special prayer support.

 KI building hours of operation - Wednesday , Thursday,
and Friday 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  Please call for
appointment 517-882-0049.  

The KI Kiddush -- an easy KI volunteer job.  
Only you can keep our KI Kiddush going.

To sign up to be the host of our volunteer KI kiddushes please do the following:
1) Go to https://kehillatisrael.net/
2) Click on "Member Section"
3) Click on Kiddush Sign-up Form
4)  Pick a date when you can help out as the kiddush coordinator.  

Easy job -- set up the social hall, defrost a challah from the freezer, bring a dozen bagels, and clean
up after kiddush.  
Contact Kate Farley at katefarley246@gmail.com



 

 Yahrzeits

 Martin Fox, 24 Shevat, February 3
Yetta Balaban, 13 Adar 1, February 22

David Bing, 13 Adar 1, February 22
Beth Zinman, 14 Adar 1, February 23

Eileen Heideman
David Purvis
Liz Kaufman

Dany Rothfeld
Alan Posner
Val Thonger

Contact Katherine at
kikatherineb@gmail.com if
you want your anniversary

listed in the newsletter



Monthly Board Meeting on Wednesday
 February 14, 7:00  pm 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Board of Directors
Doug Moffat – President – 2024

Kirsten Fermaglich – Executive VP – 2024
Marc Speiser - Secretary -  2025

Leon Puttler – VP for Finance – 2024
 Ody Norkin– VP for Facilities – 2024

Richard Block/Gail Richmond – VP for Religious Affairs – 2024
Arlene Sharkey – VP for Education – 2024

Liz Harrow – VP for Programs – 2024
Robin Willner – First Trustee – 2024

Alene Dixon - Trustee - 2025
Emily Schnurr – Trustee – 2024

Brian Kalt - Trustee - 2025
Jay Krefman - Trustee - 2025
Neil Gordon – Past President 

__________________________________________________
WE HAVE ADDED MORE DATES TO OUR TORAH & 

HAFTARAH SIGN-UP
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1273RVz5LmC8EDS3O3mvdtvU-

PkZUMrzWpFH-0ylSl68/edit?ts=604a403d#gid=0  (copy and paste into your
browser)  sign up to give a dvar or chant Torah/haftarah. If you don't see the date

you want, please reach out to kikatherineb@gmail.com. 

Zoom Gabbaim for Shabbat Services - If you are comfortable using Zoom (or
would like to learn more), please contact Judy Spanogle at

kikatherineb@gmail.com (this is open to teens as well as adults).



 How to give stocks and bonds to KI for donations 
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